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My dear Brethren, | write this report hoping that all of you be doing well in this difficult
time. | also hope that your congregation, under your leadership stay together, in the effort of
coping in this trying times. | thank you for your financial and spiritual help.

Brethren, | would like to tell you that for the second week we haven’t been able to get
together for worship services in the meeting place. But in this difficult time | been sharing
God’s word through Zoom video with the congregation. We are doing this Sundays at 12:00
and Tuesdays at 7:30. We will be doing this as we need it, hopefully this situation doesn’t
extend for too long.

Thanks to our Heavenly Father, all our brethren here are doing well, they are encourage,
and in good spirits. But on the same time dealing with the reality of this, still unknown virus
is very hard. The brethren are worry because the number of people infected is risen by the
hour. I am in contact with our members to check on them, only Sister Alma Castillo had lost
her job, she’s a single mother, but at the moment she and her daughter are good. Everybody,
thanks to the Lord, and they are grateful because still have their jobs, and still working.

Our Sister Ignacia Torrez is having very difficult times to understand what is going on. She
refuse to stay in home. Her passion is to worship God Almighty with the saints at the meeting
place. She just don’t like at all be in home, she just want it to go to church, but she’s 88 years
old, her health haven’t be the best in the last 8 months. She have been an example of
faithfulness for a long time.

It’s very possible that we will cancel or postpone, our first gospel meeting for this year, it was
planned for May 29-31. | hope that I can be able to go back to Hermosillo Sonora, the church
have extended me the invitation to go back in November. We will see what happen by then.
Things are not looking good at the moment, corona virus is already there, and they are
having hard time to get groceries.

My wife and I visit twice this month with the Pleasant Grove congregation early this month, |
spoke twice God’s word to the congregation.

My dear Brethren, please be safe, May God Bless every one of you, please keep us in your
prayers.

Juan Antonio Salazar.
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